


• Assign responsibilities for the direction of all phases of preparedness, response, and
recovery stages, both during and after the incident, and

• Provide that appropriate communication strategies are in place to ensure key
stakeholders including staff are informed of progress during each stage of the
incident. This is from the time the primary site and/or business unit functions are
unavailable until full recovery or alternative strategies are fully operational.

The BCP’s framework covers the following situations: 
• disaster/emergency – a major national emergency where SSC is unable to operate in

Wellington
• a crisis – the CBD is closed
• business interruption – SSC loss of service occurs.

Should you have any questions regarding this response, you should contact Rachel Bruce, 
Deputy Commissioner Corporate Services. She can be contacted on 021 721 187, or 
rachel.bruce@ssc.govt.nz.  
If you wish to discuss this response with us, please feel free to contact 
Ministerial.Services@ssc.govt.nz. 
You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this response. 
Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz 
or freephone 0800 802 602. 
Please note that we intend to publish this letter (with your personal details removed) on the 
State Services Commission’s website. 

Yours sincerely, 

Stephen Moore 
Managing Principal 
State Services Commission 
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